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Dear staff, parents and carers,  

We would like to provide an update on the remediation of asbestos at Matraville Sports High 
School.  

As advised in our notification issued on 27 March 2025, Building G has been visibly wrapped 
and is non-operational following the identification of asbestos on 22 March 2025.   

An exclusion zone remains in place around the building using temporary fencing and signage. 
Air monitoring is currently in place and has consistently returned results below the minimum 
detectable limit. This means it is consistent with acceptable levels in ambient air (i.e. < 0.01 
fibres/mL) as per SafeWork NSW guidelines. These results show that there is not a detectable 
level of asbestos fibres in the air in this area. 

A Remediation Action Plan (RAP) is being developed by an independent hygienist to inform 
the long-term actions for Building G.   

The next step in the development of the RAP is the inspection of ceiling cavities in other 
buildings on school grounds as recommended by the independent hygienist. This includes 
Buildings A, B, C, D, E, F, H and I.  

This work will take place in the Winter School Holidays between Monday 7 July and Saturday 
19 July 2025. Hours of work will be between 7 am and 5 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am and 1 
pm on Saturday.  

Access to the school site will be limited during this period.   

• There will be no access to the buildings listed above between Monday 7 July and 
Monday 14 July.   

• Community groups with existing arrangements in place for Building D will only be able 
to access Building D on weekends.  

• Building J and the sports oval will be available for use throughout the school holiday 
period.  

Air monitoring will be in place in each building while work is being done and a clearance 
certificate will be issued by the independent hygienist before each building is reopened 
before the start of Term 3.  

All work will be carried out in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures will be in place 
while work is being done. All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and 
inspected by independent hygienists.   
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Building G will remain encapsulated and non-operational throughout Term 3 while the RAP is 
being finalised. Activities that were scheduled for Building G will continue to be moved to 
other rooms as required. There will be no other operational impacts to the school.  

Air monitoring will remain in place around Building G.  

Please contact School Infrastructure on 1300 482 651 or at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au if you have questions about this work.   

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities.   

Thank you for your continued cooperation and support of our school community at this time.  
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